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WHAT’S ON? 
30 Sept Open Afternoon & Macmillan Fundraiser – 1.30-3.00pm, Bawdsey School 
1 Oct Sutton Breakfast – 9.00-10.30am, Memorial Hall, prebook with Sue 411793 
2 Oct Bawdsey Haven Yacht Club Coach Trip – See notes for details 
6 Oct Coffee & Chat – 10.30am, meet at Blackberry Café, Swans Nursery 
8 Oct Jumble Sale – In aid of play equipment fund, 2.00pm, Sutton Memorial Hall 
8 Oct Harvest Supper – 6.30pm, the Hall.  Book with Marilyn 411011 
11 Oct Craft Group – 7.30pm, the Hall 
15 Oct Bawdsey Market – 2.00-4.00pm, the Hall 
16 Oct Makers Market – 10.00am-4.00pm, Farlingaye High School 
25 Oct  Craft Group – 7.30pm, the Hall 
29 Oct Pop-up-Pub Halloween Evening – 7.00-11.00pm, the Hall 
Boathouse Café Open Thursday-Monday, 11.00am-5.00pm  
Deben Ferry Weekends only, 10.00am-5.00pm 
Bawdsey Radar Open Thursdays/Sundays, 11.00am-4.00pm 
Suffolk Punch Trust Closed from 31 September 
Poppy’s Café Rock Barracks open Mon-Thurs 9.15am-2.00pm 
Thrift Shop Rock Barracks, open Mon-Fri, 8.00am-4.00pm (closes at Noon on Fri) 
Marsh Farm Café RSPB Reserve Hollesley open 10.00am-3.00pm daily + veg for sale 
Blue Rabbit Café Shottisham – last breakfast for the season 2 October 
Mobile Post Office: Every Thursday, 1.15-3.15pm, Alderton Village Hall  
Mobile Library: Tuesday 11 October, opp Red House Lane, 2.30pm-2.50pm 
Yoga with Ellie: Tuesdays, 9.00-10.00am, Village Hall, contact Rawdon 411459 
Chair-based Exercise Class: 11.15am every Tuesday, Village Hall, ring Jane 411373 
Bawdsey & Alderton Emergency Planning Co-ordinator – Rob Johnson 01394 
411185/07851 211230 or email rob@bawdseyemergencyplanning.co.uk 
Woodbridge & District Safer Neighbourhood Team www.suffolkpolice.uk, email 
woodbridge.snt@suffolk.pnn.police.uk.  Dial 101 when less urgent than 999 

 

 Copy for November edition required by 23 November please  
 

HALLOWEEN 
Would all householders and trick-or-treaters note that only properties displaying a 
pumpkin (or other Halloween decoration) should be visited for treats. 
 

Jumble Sale ~ Saturday 8 October ~ Sutton Memorial Hall ~ 2.00pm 
In aid of Play Equipment Fund 

 

Please email louiselennard127@btinternet.com if you would like a Bulletin emailed to you.  
Email addresses will never be shared with third parties. 
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DEBEN MARINE CENTRE (DMC) – THANK YOU 

A BIG thank you to all who have manned the DMC during August and September. 
We've had a huge response this year – the DMC footfall is really impressive. And it's 
all down to the help of local people who have given up their time. 
It has been decided to keep the Centre open until the end of October. At present 
there are still a number of slots to be filled – 11.00am to 1.30pm and 1.30pm to 
4.00pm. It's a great opportunity to chat to both visitors and local people who visit 
the quay area.  Please contact Richard – rjtricker@gmail.com or 07771 890016. 
 

BAWDSEY RADAR TRANSMITTER BLOCK 
Ever wondered what it would be like to climb one of the towers that once stood 
at the Transmitter Block? Now you can – in Virtual Reality! Don a headset and 
climb the tower on Sunday 23 or Sunday 30 October.  
On Thursday 27 October Nigel Amies will be re-enacting the role of a RAF Warrant 
Officer. Come along and find out about life at Bawdsey during WW2. Have a go 
at Morse Code signalling, handle original uniform items and weaponry, learn foot 
drill and discuss airfield defence. 
All activities are included in admission and all children go free in October half-
term 23-30 October. 

 

Halloween Pop-Up-Pub Party 
Saturday 29 October, 7.00-11.00pm 

Fab disco with DJ ‘Two Dogs Rob’  
Normal selection of drinks, food, etc ~ In Village Hall and Tents Outside 

Dressing up optional, but prize for best child and adult costumes 
 

BAWDSEY HARVEST SUPPER – 8 OCTOBER 2022 
Two course meal with sherry, wine and coffee at the Hall, 6.30pm for 7.00pm - 
£12.00 adults (£6.00 children).  Please book as soon as possible with Marilyn 
Turner on 411011 or preferably email to graham.d.turner@talk21.com. 

 
BONFIRE NIGHT 

Due to the excessive, fourfold cost of fireworks this year, we will not be having the 
normal November 5th evening. 

https://imsva91-ctp.trendmicro.com/wis/clicktime/v1/query?url=http%3a%2f%2fwww.suffolkpolice.uk&umid=03018392-7543-4705-9B5C-AD8E66FDD650&auth=76a36a0301cf7179612a4414203a61368905a968-95757e6fc135361c3effd93f8fe77d61f8cd38b1
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Makers Market, Farlingaye High School, Woodbridge 
Sunday 16 October ~ 10.00am–4.00pm ~ Stalls, Gifts, Crafts, etc 

 

ST MARY’S CHURCH NEWS 
Church Services:  Sunday 9 October – 11.00am – Holy Communion 
 Sunday 23 October – 11.00am – Morning Praise 

 
PARISH COUNCIL – CONDOLENCE LETTER TO KING CHARLES III 

In Bawdsey Parish Council and the village some of us are of an age to remember the 
day George VI died (solemn music on the radio), and then the celebrations and 
excitement of the Coronation of Elizabeth II.  
Whatever our ages, we are all united in our sense of the loss of a very special person 
in our lives, and wish to express our deep sympathy for you and your family at this 
time. We are very aware that as family members you have to cope with personal 
grief, and a very public role in the coming days and years.  
We hope that our expression of caring and support will be of comfort to you all  
We have the honour to be your Majesty’s loyal and obedient servants. 

 

BAWDSEY SCHOOL NEWS 
We are holding an Open Afternoon, where people can come and have a tour of 
the school if they are looking for a School or Nursery place, or if they want to look 
around the school with their family and friends, or if they would like to be 
reminded of the school they went to. It is also a fantastic chance to enjoy 
delicious home-made cakes and refreshments so we can raise money for the 
Macmillan Cancer Support charity. It is on Friday 30 September at Bawdsey 
School, 1.30-3.00 pm. We hope you will support this worthwhile charity with us.  

 
BAWDSEY RADAR TRUST – CHAIR OF TRUSTEES 

We are seeking a new Chair of Trustees to lead the Board and are in search of 
someone who will champion BRT’s mission to share the global story of radar to 
diverse audiences. This is an exciting time for BRT: we aim to grow the museum’s 
profile, building on our recent Museum Accreditation award and the successful 
delivery of a £1.8m restoration project. 
Your background could be in many diverse areas ranging from education to 
technology to marketing – more important is the passion you will bring to the Trust. 
If you would like to join the team as we expand into exciting new areas, please get in 
touch. A knowledge of radar is not essential. 
Request a recruitment pack from secretary@bawdseyradar.org.uk or telephone 
Graham Murchie, Trustee, on 07860 356775. Deadline 14 October 2022. 

THE PENINSULA PRACTICE  
01394 411641, www.thepeninsulapractice.co.uk, facebook.com/ThePeninsulaPracticeGPSurgery 

DAY ALDERTON ORFORD HOLLESLEY ALDEBURGH 
Mon 8.00am-2.30pm 8.00am-6.30pm 1.30pm-5.30pm 8.00am-6.30pm 
Tues 8.00am-6.30pm   8.00am-6.30pm 
Wed 8.00am-6.30pm 8.00am-1.00pm  8.00am-6.30pm 
Thur 8.00am-6.30pm 8.00am-1.00pm  8.00am-6.30pm 
Fri 8.00am-6.30pm 8.00am-1.00pm  8.00am-6.30pm 

Surgery Closure Date: Aldeburgh and Orford surgeries will be closed for staff 
training on Wednesday 12 October from 13:00.  Aldeburgh surgery will be open for 
collecting paper prescriptions and booking future appointments.  All calls will be 
redirected to 111 for the afternoon.  There will be no clinical staff available during 
this afternoon at any site.  When the surgery is closed please call NHS 111. 
Flu and Covid Vaccinations: Our flu vaccinations are starting on 4 October: 

• Tuesday 4 October 2022 – Orford Surgery 

• Wednesday 12 October 2022 – The Older Generator Station, Aldeburgh 

• Thursday 20 October 2022 – Hollesley Village Hall 
You can book your vaccine either online, or by phoning the surgery after 11.00am. 
Everyone aged 50 and over will be among those offered a Covid19 booster and a 
separate flu jab this winter, under plans to increase protection against respiratory 
illnesses.  There are plans to offer the free flu vaccine to additional groups and we 
will keep you posted with details as we receive them. 
We are expecting to be able to offer the Covid vaccine for those eligible at the same 
time as the flu clinics and have requested delivery in time for this.  Details will be 
updated on the website and social media as soon as we know more details. 
Currently eligibility for Covid vaccines includes: 

• All adults aged 50 and over (starting with the over 75s), 

• Those aged 5-49 in a clinical risk group, including pregnant women; 

• Those aged 5-49 who are household contacts of people with 
immunosuppression, 

• Those aged 16-49 who are carers, 

• Residents in a care home for older adults and staff working in a care home for 
older adults 

• Frontline health and social care workers. 
 

Coffee & Chat 
Coffee & Chat on Thursday 6 October will be at the Blackberry Café, 

Swans Nursery, Bromeswell at 10.30am.  All welcome! 
 

http://www.thepeninsulapractice.co.uk/
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